
































































Appendix E (Page 2 of 2) 

June 2023 Faculty Senate Report 
June 13, 2023 
Page 2 

202400032 

As I mentioned in my previous letter, I think this transactional thinking about education is detrimental to 

their future and to our future as a civilization, which is idealistic I know. However, I am also hopeful that 

these projects will help our students persist to finish their four-year degrees and at the same time be 

successful contributors to our social tapestry in Jacksonville. 

That concludes my report to the Board. 

Respectfully, 

John Arrington Woodward, PhD 
Professor of Humanities and Film Studies 
Faculty Senate President 
C2326B, DWC 
Florida State College at Jacksonville 
john.a. woodward@fscj.edu 
904-997-2703
























































